
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 15, 2010 
 

To the Public Works Committee 
 

Subject:  Common Council Resolution File Number 091328 
 

Dear Honorable Members: 
 

Returned herewith is Common Council Resolution File Number 091328, being an amendment to a special privilege 

for change of ownership for a private utility package and for removal of a second utility package in the public right-

of-way for the premises at 2224 West Kilbourn Avenue.  
 

Common Council Resolution File Number 091328 changes the owner to City on a Hill Inc for a private utility 

package crossing under North 23
rd

 Street and for removal of a second utility package from the public right-of-way.  

Permission for the remaining utility package was originally granted in 1937 under Common Council Resolution 

File Number 62108. Permission for the second utility package was originally granted in 1966 under Common 

Council Resolution File Number 66-3839. Subsequent amendments to these special privileges reflect changes in 

ownership and in package usage.  
 

City on a Hill Inc, the present owner, reported that the south utility package has been abandoned. The remaining 

utility package crosses North 23
rd

 Street at a point approximately 165 feet south of the southline of West State 

Street at a minimum depth of 5 feet below grade. Said package is 4 feet wide, is 3 feet tall and carries electrical 

conduits to a parking lot at 2303 West State Street.  
 

We are not aware that the presence of said utility package has had or will have an adverse effect on the general use 

of the public right-of-way. We have, therefore, prepared the attached special privilege resolution, which, if adopted, 

will amend the ownership of the above special privilege, will remove the abandoned utility package from the 

special privilege and will formally allow the remaining utility package to continue to occupy the public right-of-

way.  
 

Very truly yours, 
 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

 

 

Jeffrey J. Mantes 

Commissioner of Public Works 
 

 

 

Art Dahlberg, Commissioner  

Department of Neighborhood Services 

MDL: ns 

Attachment 

c: Alderman Robert Bauman 


